LITTLE HULTON/WALKDEN COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
     




One Stop Shop

       




Longshaw Drive

Little Hulton

29th September, 2003

Meeting commenced:
6.00 p.m.
"
ended:
7.55 p.m.
PRESENT:
Stephen Farrow - in the Chair

Councillors E. Burgoyne, V. Burgoyne, Devine, Fernandez, Pennington, Payne and Smyth


Ken Wright - Athens Drive Residents Association


Frank Bridge - Birch Road Residents Association


Harry Bridge - St. Mary's Bowling Club


Bev Hoyle - Greater Manchester Passenger Transport Executive


A. F. McNulty - Armitage Residents Association


Aled Owen - Walkden High School


Carl Flaherty      
)    Harrop Fold Parents Action Group


Barbara  Flaherty
)


L. Barwood    

)


N. Barwood     

)



M. Jones 

)


S. Jones

)


H. Lord

)


S. McKeever

)


C. McKeever

)



Shirley Edwards   ) Kenyon Residents Association


Cath Hamilton      )


Chief Inspector Jon Faulkner - Greater Manchester Police


Tony Cribbin - LHC and FRP


Paul Walsh - Sure Start


Barbara Nicholas - Salford Community Network


Vicki Devonport - Head Teacher, Harrop Fold


Gaynor Morrison - Home Start


Josie Browne - Community Representative


G. A. Dawson
)
Local Resident


T. R. Gorton
)



E. Collier
)


W. Brennan
)

ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:


Anne Williams - Director of Community and Social Services 



(Area Co-ordinator)


Angie Taylor - Neighbourhood Co-ordinator


Lynn Neill - Community Worker


Eileen Buchan - Salford Youth Service


Nikki Park - Committee Services Officer

49.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillor Witkowski, Sylvia Phillips, Adrian Dunning and E. Hartigan.

50.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS


RESOLVED:

THAT the minutes of the meeting held on 28th July, 2003, be approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

51.
MINUTES OF THE LITTLE HULTON/WALKDEN POLITICAL EXECUTIVE GROUP

RESOLVED:

THAT the minutes of the meeting of the Little Hulton/Walkden Political Executive Group held on 28th August, 2003, be noted.

52.
MATTERS ARISING

Minute 34(b) - Gates at Parr Fold Park

Angie Taylor reported that the Director of Development Services was investigating the concerns raised in relation to the gates at Parr Fold Park and a response would be submitted in due course.


RESOLVED:

THAT the information be noted.

53.
COMMUNITY ISSUES

Youth - Evaluation of Summer Activities

Eileen Buchan submitted a report containing details of the Walkden Summer Project, with specific reference to (a) the number of young people who attended each event, (b) the activities provided, (c) discussions held with young people, (d) problems/issues experienced with regard to the use of the recreation centre and (e) activities/events to be held in the future.


Reference was made to (i) the need to continue to provide activities for young people and thus reduce the numbers congregating on the estates, (ii) the number of young people who attended the activities from Birch Road, Walkden, (iii) Greenheys and Bridgewater youth centres and whether their facilities could be used for future activities, (iv) the need to involve the Head Teacher of Harrop Fold school in future discussions regarding the provision of activities/events, (v) concerns expressed as to why young people from Little Hulton and Walkden would not travel to each area to share activities and (vi) the need for this Community Committee to support negotiations with the school with regard to the use of the recreation centre for future activities.


Eileen Buchan indicated that (a) there were a large number of young people attending the activities from the Birch Road Estate, however, this was not deliberate and it was felt that this may have been due to the events initially being provided at the recreation centre, (b) there was a need to break down the barriers between Little Hulton and Walkden as young people were territorial about their area and work would be carried out to try and address this, (c) a full report on the activities held would be produced in the near future and (d) the youth team were currently looking for premises in the area.


RESOLVED:

THAT the information be noted.


General

(a)
Pigeon Droppings

Angie Taylor reported that the paint tested to remove pigeon droppings had not been successful and the Director of Environmental Services would be contacting the manufacturers with regard to this matter.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

(b)
Information Technology Project - Little Hulton Library
Angie Taylor reported that an Information Technology Project was due to commence at Little Hulton Library in the near future.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.


(c)
Grassed Area, Walkden
 

Josie Browne reported that concerns had been expressed at a recent meeting of the Primary Care Trust Service Design Group with regard to the need for the grass to be cut at Cloverfield/Fitchfield, Walkden, as the area was currently being used for dumping rubbish.


RESOLVED: 
THAT the matter be referred to the Director of Environmental 


Services.

54.
EDUCATION IN SCHOOLS AND ITS EFFECT ON BUSES

Beverley Hoyle of the Greater Manchester Passenger Transport Executive (GMPTE) reported (a) on a recently produced video which highlighted the problems of vandalism and graffiti on buses and the behaviour of certain individuals, (b) that the video had been produced as an educational resource package aimed at young people which identified the effects of such behaviour on bus services and the wider community and (c) that the launch of the video would take place on 10th October, 2003 in Little Hulton and it was hoped it would be purchased by schools and other interested agencies.


Reference was made to:-


(i)
the importance of bus services in the area;


(ii)
whether arrangements could be made for funding to be allocated from the Little Hulton/Walkden Budget Sub-Group to purchase the video which could then be circulated to appropriate groups in the area; and


(iii)
the need for members of school governors to publicise the availability of the video.


Beverley Hoyle reported that a letter was being sent to all schools in Greater Manchester promoting the video and an interactive website would also be available from November, 2003.


RESOLVED:
(1)
THAT Beverley Hoyle be thanked for an informative presentation.



(2)
THAT anyone wishing to contact Beverley Hoyle at the GMPTE should telephone 0161 242 6202.

55.
INTERGENERATIONAL PROJECT AT ST. MARY'S BOWLING CLUB

Harry Bridge, the Chairman of St. Mary's Bowling Club, reported on (a) the history of the bowling club, (b) a recent project to encourage young people to become involved in bowling which had proved successful and resulted in 3 members competing at county level, (c) funding which had been received for equipment, (d) events and competitions which had recently been organised and were successful and (e) future plans which involved an increase in the provision of coaching sessions for young people and the expansion of the competitions to involve the Lancashire district.


RESOLVED:
(1)
THAT the information be noted.



(2)
THAT Harry Bridge and all those involved in the project be congratulated for providing such a valuable facility in the area.

56.
POLICING PRIORITY AREA - UPDATE

Chief Inspector Jon Faulkner reported on the following operations which had recently been carried out and on a future programme of events:-


>
14th August, 2003 - Operation Potter


>
Alcohol - Sale to Underage People Initiative


>
Accreditation Scheme for Private Landlords


>
20th October, 2003 - Joint Litter/Enforcement Graffiti Removal


>
Funding for CCTV


>
Anti-Truancy Initiative

Reference was made to (a) a recent incident on Wicheaves Crescent involving young people drinking and vandalising a resident's garden and (b) the provision of CCTV in the area and whether all funding options had been explored.

Chief Inspector Jon Faulkner reported that crime officers would investigate incidents such as that which had occurred on Wicheaves Crescent and in relation to the provision of CCTV, four sites had been identified, however, resources were limited despite all sources of funding being explored.

RESOLVED:

THAT the information be noted and that a further update report be submitted at the meeting of the Community Committee in November, 2003.

57.
EDUCATION ACTION ZONE - UPDATE

RESOLVED:

THAT it be noted that this item had been withdrawn.

58.
CREDIT UNION
Peter Kelly reported on the Credit Union, which was a community based non-profit organisation which was operated and owned by its members and provided savings and low rate loan facilities.  

Peter Kelly indicated that it was hoped to attract new members to the Credit Union and volunteers who could help provide the service as this would enable the facility to be provided in other areas of Salford.

Reference was made to whether there was an age limit for volunteers who wished to assist in the provision of the service, whether there was a rate of interest added to the savings and whether counselling was offered to assist those with debt problems.

Peter Kelly reported that (a) members of the Credit Union needed to be at least 16 years of age, or 18 years of age in order to obtain a loan, (b) although there was no interest on savings, each member was a co-owner of Credit Union and any surplus earned was returned to them in the form of a dividend on their shares and (c) in relation to the provision of counselling, general advice was provided, and the Credit Union was linked to various agencies which could provide assistance if required.

RESOLVED:

THAT Peter Kelly be thanked for an informative presentation.

59.
LITTLE HULTON/WALKDEN TRANSPORT GROUP
Angie Taylor reported that the minutes of the meeting of the Little Hulton/Walkden Transport Group held on 26th August, 2003, had been circulated and a separate meeting had been arranged with the Trade Unions of the bus company at which a recently produced action plan would be considered.

RESOLVED:

THAT the minutes of the meeting of the Little Hulton/Walkden Transport Group held on 26th August, 2003 be noted.

60.
LITTLE HULTON/WALKDEN SENIOR MOMENTS TASK GROUP

RESOLVED:

THAT the minutes of the meeting of the Little Hulton/Walkden Senior


Moments Task Group held on 27th August, 2003, be noted.

61.
DECISIONS OF THE LITTLE HULTON/WALKDEN BUDGET SUB-GROUP


HELD ON 10TH SEPTEMBER, 2003

RESOLVED:

THAT the decisions of the Little Hulton/Walkden Budget Sub-Group at its meeting held on 10th September, 2003, be endorsed.

62.
REVISED OPENING OF THE ONE STOP SHOP

Angie Taylor reported on a proposal to amend the opening times of the One Stop Shop following the reduction of the working week from 37 hours to 36 hours.


RESOLVED:

THAT the revised opening of the One Stop Shop which involved the premises being closed on Friday afternoons be approved for a 6 month period to commence in mid-October, 2003.

63.
BUDGET STATEMENT

Angie Taylor submitted the financial budget statement as at 26th September, 2003, in respect of the Little Hulton/Walkden Community Committee Devolved Budget, 2003/04.


RESOLVED:

THAT the financial position statement be noted.

64.
POSITIVE ACTION PRESS STATEMENTS

RESOLVED:

THAT the following items be included in the Positive Action Press Statements:-


>
Policing Priority Area


>
Credit Union


>
St. Mary's Bowling Club


>
Greater Manchester Passenger Transport Executive - Education in schools and its Effect on Buses 

65.
ITEMS FOR INFORMATION ONLY

RESOLVED:

THAT the following items for information be noted:-


>
Living Spaces


>
Briefing Note on the Review of the City of Salford's Unitary Development Plan 

66.
ITEMS FOR COMMUNITY COMMITTEE - 24TH NOVEMBER, 2003

Councillor Doris Fernandez indicated that the presentation from Harry Bridge had been extremely useful and suggested that other groups who had received funding from the Community Committee's Devolved Budget should be invited to attend future meetings of the Community Committee to provide an update on their activities.


RESOLVED:

THAT any items for consideration at the next meeting of the Community Committee to be held on 24th November, 2003, be forwarded to Angie Taylor.

67.
CONDITION OF ROADS AROUND ST. GEORGE’S SCHOOL

Concerns were expressed with regard to the conditions of the roads around St. George’s School and a petition had been organised which had been submitted to the Director of Development Services in July, 2003, resulting in patchwork being carried out, however, this was not considered adequate.


RESOLVED:

THAT Angie Taylor arrange a meeting with those who had expressed concerns to enable the matter to be progressed.

68.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

RESOLVED:

THAT it be noted that the next meeting of the Community Committee would be held on 24th November, 2003, at Walkden Congregational Church commencing at 6 p.m.
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